
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
May 6, 2005 
 
Honorable Margaret Forgione 
Manhattan Borough Commissioner 
New York City Department of Transportation 
40 Worth Street 
New York, NY  10013 
 
Re:  Nighttime Taxi Stands on Tenth and Eleventh Avenues, 24th - 29th streets 
 
Dear Commissioner Forgione, 
 
Thank you for forwarding to us potential locations for taxi stand signage on 10th and 11th 
Avenues, as per the Community Board’s request in January for new locations. The Community 
Board supports each of the proposed locations: 
 
West Side of 10th Avenue 
South half of the block between 29th and 28th Streets  
South half of the block between 28th and 27th Streets 
Existing stand on the north half of the block between 27th and 26th Streets 
 
East Side of 11th Avenue 
Full block between 28th and 27th Streets 
Full block between 27th and 26th Streets 
Each end of the block between 26th and 25th Streets 
 
Thank you, once again, for conferring with us on this most important matter and for your 
partnership in addressing the pedestrian safety issues related to the active nightclub district in 
that area. 
 
Sincerely, 

                                               
Walter Mankoff 
Chair 
Manhattan Community Board No. 4 

Jay Marcus 
Chair 
Transportation Planning Committee 

 
Cc:  NYPD 10th Precinct 
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